                                                         SWSA Board Meeting      4/2/12
Present: Ben Komadina, Colin Law, Andrew Schmitt, Frank Farmer, Tom Trainor, Eileen Mendek, Patrick Frank, Tom Ubriaco, Brian Nugent and Mike Torres. 

Absent: Angelo Fatiga and Lou Maroney

1) Public Session:  Ryan Robichaud attended and discussed his idea to form a U8 boy’s travel team.  Ryan mentioned the fact that it is difficult to coach to different levels of ability at the U8 level. He believes we need to give U8 players an opportunity to increase their level of play. He stated the U8 travel option will also get them ready for a bigger field. He currently has 4-5 boys that are interested in this option. He mentioned that if we don’t provide this option we would probably be looking at some players leaving to play at other clubs that provide this program. He also discussed a training alternative in which we would offer supplemental training to interested players at an additional cost.  The Board thanked Ryan for attending and stated that we would debate the issue internally and would respond back to him with our decision.

2) U8 Discussion- The Board discussed the pros and cons of the program. Colin raised the issue that we went to the small sided micro program to help develop our players both physically and mentally. Tom felt like we need to do a better job in communicating our philosophy to our members. Ben raised the issue that we already have some players in the U9 travel program that are U8 age and we should consider this fact in making the decision. Patrick discussed the need to consider adding the U8 program for at least one year and to see how it goes before making it a permanent division. Patrick called for a motion to add U8 travel. There was one yes vote, 1 abstained and 6 no votes. DOC does not vote and President only votes as a tie breaker. It was agreed that Andy would help draft a letter to the members to explain our overall philosophy. The Board did agree to revisit this topic as we explore some alternative options.
3) Financials- Eileen- Last deposits were made on March 21. We have the following bills that are coming due: Field Usage, Soccer Kick Wall materials and gas for the lights that were used during the fall. Ben reminded everyone that SWLL will split the cost of the gas as agreed last fall. Ben will forward the materials list for the kick wall to Patrick to get a quote before purchasing. Tom and Mike will follow-up with travel coaches and get their field usage payments by 4/15/12. DOC April stipend has been paid. 

4) Spring Update- Andy will send an email clarifying the times by division. There was some confusion during the first session with many U7 players attending the U6 session. Colin and Andy will serve as the point of contact for the spring program. All communication should go through them.  Brian Nugent is owed a $50 credit for last year.

5) Field Schedules- The practice schedule needs to be updated and Tom Trainor volunteered to handle this.

6) In Person Registration- We had 53 members show up on 3/31 for the in person registrations. Mike and Tom will send a reminder to travel coaches to spread the word on registrations. 
7) Website- The Board agreed to let Bryan Pressley, trainer, to act as the webmaster going forward. Bryan will work with Brian Nugent in getting items posted on the website. He will handle the daily updates going forward. Ben will get with Bryan Pressley on expectations. 
8) Evaluations- Boys will be at 2pm, 3pm, 4pm, 5p. Girls will be at 4pm, 5pm, 6pm, 7pm. Andy will run the evaluations and the Board will assist in validating paperwork. Andy will also setup a meeting with the U13 and above coaches on the tryout procedures for this year. Evaluations will be held at Harker and Brian will post the info on the website.

9) Colin mentioned that he is looking into forming a MAPS team and the board agreed that this is something that we would like to see happen. Colin will keep us posted on new developments.

10) Adjourn

